

Indianola Soccer Tribe
Board Meeting Agenda
Nov 9th, 2025
IHS, 6pm

November Board Meeting Objective: Hot wash fall 2025 season, discuss long term complex developments, and begin preparation for spring registration.

1. Call to order @ 6:04
2. Welcoming remarks (intros only needed when special guests or new members are present)
 - a. Attending: Heath Weeks, Adrienne Weeks, Craig Jacobson, Jeff Schortmann, Mike Tiano, Stacia Kleene, Staci Doering, Chad Bottorff, Drew Neal, Eddy Clark
3. Review of agenda/Additions to agenda
 - a. Topics that need to be addressed at future meetings
 - i. Sponsorship levels on jerseys/website: November
 - ii. Specific requirements for Select program/Girls academy: November
 1. Mike Wilson
 - iii. Make U8 fields bigger in spring (Jan 26 meeting)
 - b. Reports from individual board members on other topics
4. Execute Agenda
5. Reports from individual board positions
 - a. President/Vice President - Jeff/Carrie
 - i. Hot wash Fall 25 season
 - ii. Complex development
 - iii. Contact school for winter gym space: January, February
 1. Age specific open gyms: 2-3 nights a week
 2. Reserve Fieldhouse
 - iv. Apex 3v3 winter league
 - v. Select soccer Fall 2026 Google doc
 - vi. Hudl video at stadium
 1. Approx: \$185 per season or \$360 per year
 2. Board approved the use of Hudl video for U13+ teams
 - b. Treasurer - Melissa
 - i. Melissa will set up a folder in Google Docs for invoices and all invoices will need to go through this process going forward. (not completed yet)
 - ii. Jan 1st: \$203,788.09 w/cd ~104k
 - iii. Nov 9th: \$244,006.78 w cd~106k
 - c. Communications - Adrienne
 - i. Email Teegan about Jan/Feb gym space, elementary space would work
 - ii. Add text option info to registration email for spring 2026
 - iii. Thank you coaches and sponsors email & FB post
 - iv. Postseason thank you and preview for spring email - ready to go, just need a few more things.
 1. Mention girls/coed for U5-U8
 - v. Will send email before PlayMetrics
 - d. Fields - Gabe

- i. Need goals moved out of the way
 - ii. Coaches need to move the goals on the upper grass field when they are finished using them.
 - e. Equipment - Craig Jacobson
 - i. Status of lights
 - 1. Lights will be stored at Carrie's property until the 2026 fall season
 - ii. Add items for bloody noses in first aid kits
 - iii. Bownet futsal goals ([Bownet Official Futsal Goal - FIFA-Sized Futsal Goals](#)) - pair
 - 1. Heath will send Melissa the link to order
 - iv. Signs for registration
 - f. Referees - Jeff
 - i. 86/89 full crews. 54/57 u7/u8
 - ii. Total ref cost: \$9,758
 - iii. Host RDP prior to spring, targeting U12/13 players (do not need to be soccer players to ref)
 - iv. Need more adult refs for Fall seasons
 - g. Fundraising - Chad
 - i. \$690 from online sales fundraiser
 - ii. Will open team store before Christmas
 - iii. Will have portapotties picked up this week
 - h. Registrar - Stacia
 - i. Play Metrix
 - ii. April 11 & 12: first weekend of games for spring 2026 season
 - iii. Practices start week of March 30th
 - i. Coaches - Mike
 - i. Remind coaches of rescheduling practices especially for younger teams
 - ii. Accountant messaged and Mike will work with Melissa with tax information
 - j. Academy Director - Heath
 - i. Winter HS camp (Dec. 22/23)
 - ii. Will be meeting with Iowa Soccer (Gareth Smith) in Nov. to discuss starting select soccer
- 6. Assignments of tasks before next meeting
 - a. Work out registration issue
 - b. Gather numbers for jerseys
- 7. Old business:
 - a. Spring Preview: I-Run Track Meet May 16
 - b. Jerseys: new jerseys passed around. Old jersey cost going up 25%. DLHGrafX is willing to hold stock in jerseys and we can use as needed.
 - c. U5-U8 will begin paying for jerseys fall 2026
- 8. Next meeting January 11 @ 6pm
- 9. Meeting adjourned @ 7:29pm

